Suggestions for 7S Parents
1) Check your child’s planner each day for assignments.  There should never be an empty space, unless it’s for PE or orchestra/band.  Please know that each and every teacher at Lanier has a particular place on the board where planner assignments are written.  Please do not allow your child to make excuses for not writing down the assignments.
2) Assignments given on a Purple Day should be completed on that same Purple Night.  The same applies to Red Day work.  Students tend to do better on home assignments when the information is fresh in their memory.  If your child needs further explanation of the assignment then they can seek help from the teacher during Study Lab the next day.  Waiting until the night before an assignment is due does not leave time for teacher assistance.  

3) Each Tuesday, check Grade Speed together to review assignments and grades.  Should there be a missing assignment listed, give him/her until Friday to clear it up and turn it in.  If it’s not, we would suggest grounding him until the work is turned in.

4) Considering it may take a few days for teachers to update grades, your child can write a note that says, “_______ has turned in his/her late work for (teacher).” then can have the teacher sign it so you know it’s been taken care of by the Friday of each week.

5) Establish a “homework/study time”.  Your child can choose this time (with your approval).  For example, if he/she is set to do homework from 4:30pm – 6pm (Monday – Thursday) each week, he/she must OWN that time and if/when done with the “it will be graded tomorrow” homework, he/she still needs to sit there and work until 6pm.  There is always something to do:

· Review/study what the homework was about.

· Re-read a chapter/section of the textbook.

· Rewrite/study notes (actively, not passively).

· Organize a binder/folder or two.

· Get ahead on other homework.

· Make flashcards/study materials for upcoming tests/quizzes.

· Watch www.brainpop.com movies on topics covered in class (all subjects are there).

· Read a chapter book (careful, many kids read as a form of procrastination).

6) Homework should be done at the kitchen table!!  Never in the child’s bedroom.  Remember, study time will only be a priority to your child if YOU, the parents, make it a priority!
7) Transform study time into a household ritual.  We suggest that the entire house “shut down” during study time.  During that time…have TV, cell phones, and any distracting electronic devices off.  Everyone in the house should be doing something academic, whether it is reading the newspaper or reading a book.  

8) Create an assignment posting board in the house.  We recommend having a white board posted to write down upcoming assignments, and more importantly, to wipe off those assignments that have already been completed.

9) Before he/she is in “weekend mode”, have your child write out a plan for what homework needs to be tackled over the weekend and have him/her write the specific day (Saturday or Sunday) that he/she will do each assignment.  This list needs to be put on the fridge (or central location) as a visual reminder to everyone in the house.

10) Getting organized.  Establish a weekly time to help get your child organized for the upcoming week; Saturday afternoon or Sunday evening.  The time is not important, but rather the consistency of owning up to that time.  Be consistent as a parent to help your child get into this routine.  Once the routine is established, things will be much, much better overall.
LASTLY…….

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT YOU, THE PARENTS, ARE YOUR CHILD’S ULTIMATE TEACHER.  HELP TO TAKE AN ACTIVE ROLE IN YOUR CHILD’S EDUCATION. ☺
